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October 8, 2017
46% Operational Staff Shortage at Burlington, VT National Weather Service Office

A prolonged lack of hiring by National Weather Service management at WFO Burlington, Vermont continues to result in a stressful and tiring work environment, leaving many members sleep deprived, out with sicknesses, and extremely frustrated. Office morale is at historically low levels. The operations staff:

· Continue working and meeting 100% forecasting responsibility with 50% of the staff.
· Protecting Lives & Property remains our top priority, but accomplishing our mission, given our dire staffing is almost impossible.
· Over the past year, meteorologists have worked 1387 overtime hours to meet regular operations, not including overtime hours for severe weather coverage.
· Time constraints have impacted our ability to maintain training and certifications, hold important team meetings, and continue our partnership with key stakeholders.
· If a staffing emergency develops, forecast operations will not have adequate resources to provide the necessary weather support to the citizens of VT and northern NY. 
· Work-Life balance has become impossible and the constant working of overtime and double shifts are making people ill.  Employees are being affected mentally and physically
· Constant strain is affecting families, personal life, children, and relationships
Local management and support staff have covered 430 shifts, meaning they have worked shifts approximately 60% of the time, which has taken them away from their normal responsibilities. Understaffing is not due to underfunding.  The NWS ended FY16 with ~$66 million unspent funds, FY 2015 with over $52 million in unspent funds; FY14 $125 million unspent, FY13 $144 million unspent.  The Weather Forecasters at WFO Burlington and Forecast Offices elsewhere need your help now with action to get people hired!  Within the entire NWS, there are now nearly 700 Vacant Positions!
The Senate Appropriations Committee recently wrote:
“The Committee is very concerned with the continued number of NWS employee vacancies. Given the importance of the NWS mission to protect the lives and property of our Nation’s citizens, extended vacancies are unacceptable – particularly when the Committee has provided more than adequate resources and direction to fill vacancies for the past several fiscal years.”
Senate Report 115-139, (July 27, 2017) at 43.
In an attempt to accommodate these staffing issues over the past 6 months, operational staff have endured four (4) schedule changes, with even more schedule changes planned in two (2) weeks. We strongly encourage you to contact the NWS director to share our concerns: louis.uccellini@noaa.gov
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